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Library update. 

As previously communicated, our school library has been significantly damaged 

by recent bad weather and will be out of action for at least 6 months.  

Fortunately, each year group has a small library and ‘50 recommended reads’ 

for our children to enjoy. The ability to read is a fundamental skill of a 

child’s learning journey and opens up so many avenues to explore, learn and 

grow. Please spend a few minutes each day, reading with your child, listening 

to them read, sharing what you are reading and discussing the multitude of 

messages we receive through written texts. 

Safety 

Please refer to the information from the National online Safety team – 

within each newsletter.  This information contains guidance and advice for 

parents on how to keep children safe when using all kinds of devices and 

applications.  There are recommended age limits on many platforms in order to 

keep children safe, as they are not equipped with the knowledge of how to cope 

with situations that may arise. We have recently provided an online safety 

parent’s evening where guidance and support was offered. Please contact school, 

through the usual channel should you require more guidance with online 

safety. 
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Pupil Voice 
 

Demetra RHM - "We've been doubling, it is when you add the same amount." 

Eleanor RHM - "We have been reading Corduroy. It is sad at the beginning, but then Lisa buys him 

so it ends happy." 

Sai 1B - “In Maths we are learning about money and how to add coins. It’s important because we 

need money to buy things.” 

Matilda 3C – “I really liked learning about Ancient Egypt and finding out about the pyramids of 

Egypt.” 

Faye 3F – “I have really been enjoying swimming because it’s fun learning new things.”  

Noah 4P – "In PE, we have been practising for sports day. I really like running because you get to 

exercise in the fresh air and it's good fun."  

Harvey 4P - "In PSHE, we talked about the '7r's' that can help us be better for our planet. I am going 

to try to recycle more and re-use more things so that they don't go to waste."  

Elisa – 4P "This week, we have been looking at line graphs in Maths. You can learn how long 

something has been changing over time. I really liked drawing them because we had to read the 

data carefully." 

Barnaby and Leonard 5MC – “Last Wednesday we went to the Thinktank Museum.  It was a 

museum jam-packed with different types of history and science.  We did science experiments 

where we blew up a balloon with vinegar and bicarbonate of soda.  Our favourite bit for both of us 

was the planetarium show.  It was a great trip!” 

Tommy 5T – “I liked the Planetarium show at the ThinkTank - I learnt lots of new things about our 

Solar System and the stars.” 

Katie 6A – “We are busy rehearsing for our production, it's going well so far!” 

Emma 6A – “I really enjoyed our Mandarin lessons. The teacher was really nice and it was fun 

learning a different language.” 

 

 



  

  

English Schools Gymnastics 

 

Last week 12 children from Deanery travelled to Stoke on Trent with Mrs Bourne and Mrs Luckett to 

compete in their first ever National Gymnastics Competition! After months of learning individual floor 

routines, paired acro routines and perfecting their vaulting skills, the team were ready. Despite the 

nerves, they were all absolutely amazing when their turn came and we could not be prouder of each 

and every one of them! Well done girls! We had lots of comments about how polite and well-behaved 

they were as well. A fantastic representation of our school at a National Event! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Sports Day 2023 – save the date 
 

Sports Day will be held on the following dates: 
 
Monday 17th July 11am – Nursery 
 
Monday 17th July 2pm - Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 2) 
 
Tuesday 18th July 1.45pm - Key Stage 2 (Years 3 to 6) 
 
Please see email for more details. 

 

 

 

 
 



 

  

Strike Action and Class Swap Day 
 
 
You may be aware from media coverage that the NEU have declared strike action, which will take 
place on Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July 2023.  The strike is happening because of a national 
dispute between the unions and the government over teachers’ pay and conditions and not 
because of any issues at our school.  

These are the arrangements for Wednesday 5th July and Friday 7th July.   

Children in the following classes will be able to attend school as usual on these days: 

 Nursery 

All children in Reception classes 

Children in 1S 

All children in year 2 

Children in 3G, Miss Follis’s class 

Children in 4B 

Children in 5MC 

All children in year 6 

 

Where the whole year group is unaffected by strike action, children’s learning will follow the usual 
curriculum. If a year group experiences a partial closure, children attending school will have the 
opportunity to consolidate their learning. 

There is no provision for online learning for children who are not attending school on the strike day 
due to industrial action. 

I’m sorry that you will have to make alternative arrangements for your child at short notice, and 
that they will experience disruption to their education. I understand that this situation may be 
frustrating, and ask that all members of our school community continue to treat each other with 
respect.  

Deanery CE Primary School remains committed to providing a safe and secure environment for our 
pupils and delivering high-quality teaching. 

We are working closely with our staff union representatives to keep up to date with the situation, 
and I will inform you as soon as possible if arrangements change further. Arrangements for future 
strike dates will be communicated in due course. 

If you have any questions, please contact the school office 0121 351 6441, or email 
enquiry@deanery.bham.sch.uk 

 

Class swap day for children in Reception to year 5 will now take place on Thursday 6th July.  This is a 
morning where they will meet their class teacher for the next academic year.  Children in Year 6 
come to school as usual on this day. 
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Deanery Fest Saturday 8th July 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  

Deanery Sports kit and Football shirts 

 
 

Please can you have a look to see if you have got any Deanery red 

sports t-shirts or football kits at home and if so please can you 

return it to the school office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Non Uniform Day – Thursday 6th July 

Tombola Donations 

 



 

  

PTFA Summer Disco – Friday 21st July 2023 

 

 

 



 

  

Response to Curriculum Evening feedback 

If you are looking for recommendations of books for your children to read, 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/ has recommendations for each year group. Their lists of books are 

carefully put together to make it easier to find high quality, engaging and interesting books to 

instil a reading for pleasure culture and encourage children to read at home. 

It also has some great tips as to why reading is so important and how to read with your child and 

the kinds of questions you can ask. 
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School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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